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Chair Craven and members of the Judiciary CommiƩee, 

 I have been involved in land use planning for more than 20 years, and have parƟcipated in applicaƟon 
and project review, comprehensive plan evaluaƟon, revisions, updates and renewals, zoning ordinance 
revisions and big picture assessment of the mulƟple connected areas that are an integral part of land use 
planning.  

House bill 5794 applies a State override of local regulaƟons regardless of any and all exisƟng local land 
use.  In fact, it contradicts several secƟons of responsibility in  45-22-7 whereby local governing 
authority, needs and concerns of issues such as environmental protecƟon, natural resource 
conservaƟon, historic sites and more appear to have no validity based on the following: 

Defining MINOR subdivisions as an UNLIMITED number of lots on an exisƟng public street, which means 
that per legislaƟon passed in the 2024 session that there will be NO public noƟce to abuƫng property 
owners, No opportunity for input and local knowledge, NO review by local planning board. 

This wholescale eliminaƟon of the public and planning board review process that will be up to an 
administraƟve officer represents a complete lack of transparency and further disenfranchises the public; 
your consƟtuents. The language contained in the bill does not prevent further erosion and circumvenƟon 
of a parcel without a public street. The unintended consequences of land use bills must be well 
understood by those represenƟng our communiƟes. 

EliminaƟon essenƟally of the pre-applicaƟon stage by choice of the applicant is random, inconsistent 
with the purpose and advantage of the pre applicaƟon process.  As you may know, it allows for an 
informal discussion, prior to the onset of a formal Ɵmeframe, with the applicant and planning board 
prior to incurring major expenses on the part of the applicant.  This allows for a beƩer project outcome, 
design parameters that can more seamlessly fit in to the community. This has repeatedly been shown to 
save Ɵme and money. 

Finally, delay of State permits to the final stage, does not allow for communicaƟon and improvement, or 
technical details to be incorporated early on in the process. This does not make sense and may prolong 
the process.  

Thank you, 

Maria Mack 


